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Last day of term: Friday 5th April 2019   Return to school: Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

Half Term Week: Monday 18th to Friday 22nd February 2019  Return to school: Monday 25th February 2019 

  

Head’s Hello 

Willow and Beech will be starting their swimming sessions on Wednesday 23rd January  I am sure they will enjoy 

their time at the Dragon Leisure Centre in Bodmin. Thank you to The LSA who have organised a Valentine’s Raffle 

to be drawn on 13th February. They have put together an impressive list of prizes with the kind help of local 

companies and businesses. Please see the attached LSA page of this newsletter for more information.   

 

Regards 

Kate Webber 

Acting Head Teacher  

THIS WEEK’S STAR LEARNERS 

 

APPLE    Marley and Toby 

CHERRY  The Whole Class  for their hard work 

this week, gardening, planting, composting and helping to tidy 

up the school areas.  

OAK      Robben and Tean 

WILLOW   Eliza and Emilia 

BEECH   Miley and Evie 

MAPLE   Kelsey  and Harvey 

CONKERS    Thomas, Archie and Jago  

This week’s attendance: 

             

Apple:  92% 

Cherry:    98.61% 

Oak:       95.32% 

Willow: 100% 

Beech:    98.69% 

Maple:  94.44% 

Conkers:    98.35% 

Lostwithiel School Association (LSA) Lottery Winners , Drawn on Friday 18th January  
1st prize : Ramon £19.80, 2nd prize : Catherine £9.90, 3rd prize: Helen £3.30 

If you would like to sign up for the school lottery simply set up a monthly standing order for £2 per lottery number 
to account number :22296868 and sortcode: 30-99-08 to be in the account by the 10th of each month. You may pur-
chase as many numbers as you wish.  Email lostwithielsa@gmail.com for your lottery number(s) or with any questions 
 

PLEASE SEE ATTACHED PAGE TO THIS NEWSLETTER FOR DETAILS OF THE  
LSA VALENTINES LOTTERY ..  



 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY    (Please check every week for new events being added)                                       

  

 

FEBRUARY 

Wednesday 13th  9am Family Wednesday in the School Hall—ALL WELCOME  

Friday 15th   Non school uniform day—(for a donation to raise funds for the LSA)  

Mon 18th to Fri 22nd   HALF TERM WEEK  

Monday 25th   Return to school  

 

MARCH 

Wednesday 6th               Class photographs by Tempest photography  

APRIL   

Mon 8th to Mon 22nd  EASTER HOLIDAY  

Tuesday 23rd   Return to school   

 

MAY 

Year 2 SATS will take place during May. Specific dates will follow from Mrs Naylor. 

Mon 7th to Thurs 9th  Year 5 Residential Camp at Bude 

Mon 13th to Thurs 16th  Year 6 SATS 

Mon 20th to Thurs 23rd  Year 6 Residential to London  

Friday 24th    Non school uniform day (for a donation to raise funds for the LSA)  

Mon 27th May to Fri 7 June  HALF TERM AND INSET DAYS (SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS) 

 

JUNE 

Monday  10th    Return to school  

Mon 10th to Fri 14th                   Year 1 phonics screening will take place this week. 

 

2019/2020 Academic Year—Advance notice of these important dates 

 

Year 6 SATS—11th May to 14th May 2020.. 

Year 2 SATS—during May 2020 

Year 1 Phonics screening—8th June to 12th June 2020 

 

 

STEM Returners programme with Babcock in Plymouth 
  
Have you taken a career break from an engineering or a technical sector and wish to 
return? Are you working below your experience in a different sector? Do you have an 
engineering or technical degree that you aren’t using? Do you just wish to transfer  
sectors but don’t have any experience? If so this could be the opportunity for 
you!  We are currently sourcing candidates for the Babcock ‘STEM Returners’  
programme, a 13 week, fully paid and supported return to work programme starting 
in April 201 in Plymouth.  All candidates will also have the opportunity to obtain a  
permanent role at the end of the programme.  No career break is too long, register to 
return to STEM today!  
 
For more information please visit www.stemreturners.com or 
email hello@stemreturners.com. 
More information on the programme is also available here: 
https://www.stemreturners.com/2018/12/20/babcock-seeks-stem-returners-join-
career-programme-devonport/ 

 

 

 

 

               

Lostwithiel School have received a 

letter of thanks from Cancer Research 

UK thanking us for our donation of 

£84.00 which was collected from the 

art pictures last term.  This money 

could buy 28 pairs of safety goggles, 

helping to protect the scientists as 

they work in the lab.   

https://urlsand.esvalabs.com/?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stemreturners.com&e=2443b848&h=adaa2821&f=y&p=y
mailto:hello@stemreturners.com
https://www.stemreturners.com/2018/12/20/babcock-seeks-stem-returners-join-career-programme-devonport/
https://www.stemreturners.com/2018/12/20/babcock-seeks-stem-returners-join-career-programme-devonport/


 

 

VALENTINES RAFFLE  
Draw takes place on 13th February 2019 

 

On Friday the 18th January (today) the children will be sent home with an envelope containing 10 x raffle 
tickets.  The 30 + prizes are listed here on following pages of this newsletter. The raffle is to raise funds for  
additional IT resources for the classrooms.  Raffle tickets are £1 each. Please buy, sell to family, friends 
and neighbours or return unsold tickets.  Please return all completed stubs, money and any unsold raffle 
tickets in the envelope to school by 1st February 2019.  Each family should receive 10 tickets via their  
youngest child - if you feel you could or would like to sell more then please let the office or your class rep 
or teacher know and more can be provided. Thanks for your help and good luck!! 
SEE ATTACHED PAGE FOR A LIST OF PRIZES AND THE COMPANIES WHO HAVE KINDLY 

DONATED THE RAFFLE PRIZES 

Tickets are for sale to over 18’s only  

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL ASSOCIATION (LSA) NEWS  

Please see the new GIFT BINS located outside the 
School Office and in the entrance to Apple Class - 
for you to donate any unwanted/unopened  gifts 
that can be used for up coming events.  Thankyou.  



 

 

……………………… SPORTS NEWS…………………………….. 

 

FOOTBALL AND NETBALL  

NETBALL  
Netball matches are for years 5 and 6 only.  On the days there is a netball match, either at home or away, Netball club will still run as 
usual for years 3 and 4 at school.  
FOOTBALL 
Football matches are for years 3/4/5 and 6 with the exception of the St Mewan game . 
Games planned for 2018/2019  

DATE PLAYING HOME OR AWAY 

Thursday 18 October 2018 St Mewan At Lostwithiel School 

Tuesday 6 November 2018 Pondhu At Pondhu School 

Tuesday 20 November 2018 Fowey At Lostwithiel School 

Tuesday 15 January 2019 Tywardreath  POSTPONED DATE TBC At Tywardreath School 

Tuesday 29 January 2019 Bishop Bronscombe At Lostwithiel School 

CROSS COUNTRY 

MID CORNWALL SPORTS NETWORK CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE 2018/2019  

All the following events will take place at Par Race Track.  Races start at 12.30pm and scheduled to finish at 1.30pm. 

Transport to and from the event will be arranged by school.  Parent/carer supporters are welcome at the events—hot 

drinks and snacks are available to buy at the pavilion for spectators.  Mid Cornwall Sports Network have advised us that 

photography is not allowed at this event. Your child will require a packed lunch and a drink ( not fizzy) for the days 

these events are taking place. They will also require their running kit, trainers and asthma inhaler if needed.  

The distances over a flat course will be: 

              Year 4: 1150 m  approx 
              Year 5: 1510m   approx 
              Year 6: 1860      approx 
 
 

DATE 

Wednesday 7 November 2018 

Wednesday 5 December  2018 

Wednesday 9 January 2019 

Wednesday 6 February 2019 



 

 

NITS 

We are always looking for ways to help combat the 

spread of head lice in school and realise what a  

nuisance these creatures are!  

As teachers we are just as vulnerable and spend hours 

combing our hair too.  

May we recommend that shoulder length hair or           

longer is tied back and that you check your child’s hair 

is checked regularly and treat as necessary.  

Please see the link below for information about how 

to get a prescription comb : 

http://www.nittygritty.co.uk/site/

howtogetaprescription.asp 

Thank you for your co-operation 

 

REPORTING SICKNESS TO SCHOOL 

 

School follow the guidance from the Health Protection  

Agency. Should your child be taken ill with either sickness or 

diarrhoea we recommend that they stay away from school for 

48 hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea, to limit 

the chance of passing it on.   

 

As a safeguarding issue it is important that you report your 

child’s absence to school.  You can call the office (if you call 

outside school hours you can leave a  message on the  

answerphone), email to  admin@lostwithielsch.org, or use 

the class dojo system.   

 

Thank you for your co-operation.  

http://www.nittygritty.co.uk/site/howtogetaprescription.asp
http://www.nittygritty.co.uk/site/howtogetaprescription.asp


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

April 2018 

Dear parent/carer 

As you may know we have changed our school logo from the bridge logo to the tree logo you see on this letter.  As a 

school that is trying hard to sustain our numbers, it is important that parents from Lostwithiel and outside the community 

can see that our school has an outdoor learning ethos, is a forest school that is underpinned by our 5 P values.  We often 

found visitors or potential parents would know nothing about our outdoor areas or forest school.  We hope that this logo 

shows what we offer more clearly.  To reinforce this message further, we will be changing our uniform to a forest green 

colour.  The new uniform will have the new logo. 

The new dark green uniform will take effect from September 2018 however we would like to stress that there will be a 

transition period and that we do not expect parents/carers to purchase the new uniform unless they are intending to buy 

new items anyway.  The existing red uniform that you currently own can still be worn until items need to be replaced.  

The school office have an item of clothing in the new colour should you wish to look at it.  

Wovina will continue to sell the Lostwithiel School uniform items and the new green uniform will be available to purchase 

after the 21st May 2018.  The uniform will not be stocked in their shop for general sale so all items will need to be pre-

ordered.  Items can be posted (for a purchase of under £20 please allow £2.50 for postage and packing) or you can call at 

Wovina to collect the items personally (please allow up to 14 days for items to be ordered).  For those parents who do not 

have internet access Wovina will accept telephone orders.  

Wovina, 1-3 Omaha Road, Bodmin, PL31 1ER, Tel: 01208 833070, www.wovina.com.   
The current Wovina prices for items showing the Lostwithiel School logo are:   
Full zip fleece: £13.00,  Sweatshirt: £8.60, Cardigan ( sweatshirt material ) £11.45, PE T shirt: £4.10,   
PE Bag: £3.85,  Book Bag: £4.50.    
 
We would like to reiterate our school uniform policy: 
 

Shoes 

Plain black sensible shoes (no logo) – No canvas shoes, training shoes,  boots, open toed or backless shoes. 

 

Sock/Tights  

black tights, white or black socks 

 

Uniform 

Black skirt or trousers (no jeans/leggings/jeggings) 

Dark green polo shirt or white shirt/blouse (no white polo shirts) 

Dark green jumpers/cardigans 

Items with Lostwithiel school logo:  dark green fleece, dark green sweatshirt, dark green cardigan (sweatshirt material) 

In warmer weather : dark green and white check summer dress, black tailored shorts 

 

PE 

Black shorts or black track suit bottoms, black PE skirt or black skort 

Training shoes 

Items with Lostwithiel School logo: dark green PE T shirt  

 

Thank you for your continued support with our policies.  

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL UNIFORM  

http://www.wovina.com


 

 

 
29th January 2018 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Governors and school staff are very concerned about the safety and congestion on Bodmin Hill and around the school car 
park at drop off and pick up times. 
  
We have taken the following actions to try and improve the safety and organisation of these very busy times of the day. 
 

 Staff members will no longer park on the left side of the car park. This area will be kept free to allow drivers with a 
disabled badge easy access to the spaces provided. It will also allow turning room for the taxis that provide transport 
from the county council. 

 A member of staff will do a car park duty from 8:45 am to 9 am. This will be to ensure safe drop off in and around 
the car park. 
 
Staff members, disabled badge holders, taxis and child care providers will be allowed access to the car park. 
  
We politely ask all other parents and carers: 
  

       Do not enter the carpark to ‘drop off’ or park your car. Please park away from the school car park and gate to 
ease congestion 

       Do not park or stop on the yellow zig zags outside the school entrance. This is illegal and is dangerous as it 
blocks the entrance and line of sight for pedestrians and other drivers 

       Drive slowly and considerately on Bodmin Hill for the safety of pedestrians and children. 
 
 
 
 

Natalie Simmonds 
Head Teacher 
 

 

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL TRAVEL AND SAFETY  



 

 

CATERLINK MENU SPRING TERM 2019 



 

 

HOLIDAY AND SCHOOL CLOSURE DATES FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2018-2019 

Please note in addition to the school term dates below, Lostwithiel School will also 

be closed for staff training days from Monday 3rd June to Friday 7th June, inclusive 

2019.   

 

Please note Lostwithiel will be closed to 

pupils from Monday 3 June to Friday 7th 

June inclusive for staff training (inset) days.  


